Jayhawk Chapter Monthly Meeting Minutes  

Location: Independence INC 2001 Haskell Avenue Lawrence, Kansas 66046
Date: Oct 20, 2012

Time: 2:00-4:00PM
OFFICERS: Chikako Mochizuki, President; Rob Tabor, Vice President; Cheryl Miller, Secretary; Bob Fuller, Treasurer

MEMBERS PRESENT: Chikako Mochizuki, Rob and Susan Tabor, Ron and Cheryl Miller, Bob Fuller, Brendy Latare, Sidney Roedel, Athena Johnson, Renee Morgan
VISITORS PRESENT:
Jeff Schneider

MEETING COMMENCEMENT: 2:11 p.m.
OFFICERS’ REPORT:


President’s Report: Chikako reported that on September 19, along with Rob and Susan Tabor, she attended a meeting with State President Donna Wood. Details of the State Convention banquet were discussed.
Chikako advised that we need to submit our preregistration form to Bob, either through mail or email. Preregistration fee is $5.00, luncheon fee is $10.00 and the cost of the banquet is $20.00. So, total will be $35.00, unless registration is not made ahead of time. Then there is an additional $5.00 fee which would bring the total to $40.00.

Vice President’s Report: Rob reported on his and Susan’s attendance at the city commission meeting in which the Lawrence mayor presented the proclamation declaring October “Meet the Blind” month. Bob will be keeping the proclamation in his notebook. 
Rob gave us an update on some of the activities which will take place at the state convention. He informed us that Hugh Carter, Lawrence city commissioner, will be giving us a welcoming address at the state convention on Saturday morning. A representative of NANOPAK
 will be assisting with the Friday afternoon technology seminar. On Saturday, he will have a presentation on both blindness and low vision technologies. Rob noted that he is still working to secure Key West for our entertainment.
 Secretary’s Report: Cheryl reminded everyone that if they could, and so desired to, donating a door prize to be given away at the convention would be greatly appreciated. There was some discussion on possibilities for prizes.
Treasurer’s Report: Bob gave us an update on our checking account balance. Prior to our meeting, we had a balance of $735.44. An additional $333.00, bringing our total to $1066.44. The only outstanding debts are the state fees.
After a short discussion concerning last year’s donation to Independence, Inc. for the use of their facilities, Rob made a motion that we again donate $75.00 as an expression of thanks for continued use of the building. Sidney seconded the motion and it passed unanimously.

Bob also stated that the state affiliate wants all chapters to have the chapter president named on the chapter bank account. It was decided that whomever is elected as our new chapter president will contact Bob to make arrangements to take care of this matter. 
OLD BUSINESS: Pursuant to the state convention, Chikako and Athena have twice sent out a volunteer list for people to sign up to bring snacks for the hospitality room. In addition to Chickako and Athena working the hospitality room, Sidney will also be working there. The room will be open from 5:00 p.m. to 7:00 p.m. Susan reported on vendors that have been secured to display exhibits. Susan called for additional volunteers to work registration and Chikako volunteered to work the Saturday morning shift. It was brought to our attention by Rob that each chapter is supposed to have a representative present at the resolution committee meeting. Being that Rob is the chair of the committee, Cheryl was asked and agreed to represent our chapter. Ron pointed out that we need to have money available to make change at the table where we sell nuts. Rob made a motion that he issue a $100.00 check to Ron to secure change for the purpose of making change for nut sales at the convention. Brendie seconded the motion and it carried unanimously. 
MISCELLANEOUS: Presidential Release

NEW BUSINESS: The only matter of new business was to hold our annual election. Susan presented the slate to be voted on. It consisted of Rob Tabor for president, Athena Johnson for vice president, and Cheryl Miller for Secretary. Ron Miller was on the slate for treasurer, with the provision that he will act in training under Rob until he is ready to assume full responsibility. There were no additional nominations for any position and all were approved as read.
At this point, Chikako officially turned the presidency over to Rob. He asked whether or not we wanted to continue with our November meeting, or in light of the state convention in November, cancel that meeting. It was decided that there will be a meeting on November 17, as scheduled, whether at Independence, Inc. or by teleconference. 
KNOWLEDGE BASED PRESENTATION: Rob gave a presentation on voter registration and accessible voting.
MEETING ADJOURNMENT: Meeting adjourned at 3:58
NEXT MEETING: November 17, 2012
Respectfully Submitted,

Cheryl Miller

